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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Monday, September 14, 2009 10:06 AM
To: 'Kiernan, James'
Subject: RE: Pending Closure Requests-Sites RO256 and RO233

Hi James, 
I listed this as moving to semi-annual as a result of Resolution 2009-0042 (accessible in the “Geotracker Home” tab for 
the site).  Downgradient wells do have the highest concentrations, so at this point in time I’d continue to recommend this 
recently reduced interval until I’ve had more of a chance to more fully review the site. 
 
It would appear 1st and 3rd quarters might be the best quarters for sampling as these quarters generally have the highest 
detections (VH-1 and MW-2); however, you should also review the data to see if you are in agreement. 
 
Hope this helps, 
 
Mark Detterman 
Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
From: Kiernan, James [mailto:jkiernan@craworld.com]  
Sent: Friday, August 21, 2009 1:59 PM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health 
Subject: Pending Closure Requests-Sites RO256 and RO233 
 
Hi Mark, 
 
The recent SWRCB 2009-0042 letters reminded me that these two sites (RO256 and RO233) (Chevron 9-
1740 and 9-4612, respectively) have pending closure requests under review (or to be reviewed) by ACEH 
and both appear to be solid, low-risk cases.  Would it be appropriate to suspend GW monitoring until 
these documents are reviewed (they are dated 9/08 and 2/09)?  I’ve noticed this has been done at other 
ACEH sites.  If you could let me know I would appreciate it.  Thanks. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
James P. Kiernan, P.E. 
Conestoga-Rovers & Associates (CRA) 
2000 Opportunity Drive, Suite 110 
Roseville, CA 95678 
Direct: (916) 751-4102 
Cell: (916) 919-6759 
Fax: (916) 751-4199 
jkiernan@craworld.com 
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